

# Caythorpe Parish Council

Minutes of a meeting of the Parish Council held on Tuesday 6 March 2017 at 7.30pm in the Memorial Hall.

## **Attendance and Declarations**

- 16.11.01 **Present:** Cllr Boon, Cllr P King, Cllr Duff, Cllr David Priestley and Cllr Harbidge (Chair)& cc/DC Councillor Roger Jackson plus one member of the public.
- 16.11.02 **Apologies:** Cllr Cons
- 16.11.03 **Declarations of interest** from members on any item to be discussed: None
- 16.11.04 To **approve and sign minutes** of the meeting on 7 February 2017 proposed as correct by Cllr Priestley. Seconded Cllr King. All in favour apart from Cllr Boon who was not at last meeting. It was then proposed by Cllr Harbidge to alter the order of the Agenda and move DC Roger Jackson's update forward as he had another meeting to go to, seconded Cllr Priestley. All in favour.
- 16.11.24 **Update from DC Roger Jackson** – Culverts have all been done by Drainage Board and they used cameras. Station car park – difficult to get hold of Network Rail but pleased with increased service. Councillors commiserated with residents who have to suffer the parking outside their properties. Council tax has increased by 3% for Adult Social Care and Young Peoples Social Care, plus 2% increase. This will be DC Councillor's last meeting as under the election rules he should not attend April meeting prior to May elections.
- 16.11.25 Cllr Harbidge referred to DC Roger Jackson the problem of the **path between his property and Brackenhill**. The problem is grass overgrowing the footpath. DC Roger Jackson said he would try and get it done but he has been trying to get another similar project done and has been working on it for 6 months. There have been two break ins in Gonalston last night.
- 16.11.05 **Meeting opened to members of the public (7.40pm):**  
1 member of the public present.
1. **Painting of the telephone box is in hand** . Waiting for dry weather and volunteer is back from holiday in April.
  2. **Metal Cabinet** – was put there by Royal Mail but now redundant. It is an eye sore and a Health and Safety issue. National Street Furniture Manager is the person who deals with this matter. PC will contact them and seek permission for its removal.
  3. The meeting again expressed its thanks to Hazel for her continued time that is given to ensure the book exchange remains a great success.
- 16.11.06 **Meeting closed to members of the public.(7.50pm) All in favour.**

## **Matters Arising**

- 16.11.07 IT– Clerk's website training. To speak to Hugo Fox to arrange date for training.

## **Upkeep of highways/village facilities**

- 16.11.08 To have an update on the missing tree Caythorpe Road and its replacement. The tree has been replaced with a field Maple and has been planted.
- 16.11.09 To make arrangements for People's Painting Party including phone box looked after by Hazel. It will be held on the weekend of 6/7 May 2017.

- 16.11.10 To discuss the action needed for clearing of footpath from Brackenhill to Cllr Harbidge's property – already discussed with DC Roger Jackson.
- 16.11.11 To discuss the problems and action regarding parking on the bend outside the Old Volunteer – letter to be sent to Public House, copy to Police, request to be made to NSDC for yellow lines and one of the Councillors will visit the landlord/landlady to ask for their assistance..
- 16.11.12 Leaflets on dog fouling and action to be taken against people who allow their dogs to foul and do not pick up afterwards. Signs to be put up opposite the 30 mph sign by gateway to Caythorpe. Poster on the website. PC to register with Minster Vets for free dog bags.
- 16.11.12B There is an issue with litter on both sides of the road from Ferry Farm car park to Caythorpe. As some of it is fly tipping then NSDC to be asked to clear it and also a joint effort by Hoveringham PC & Caythorpe PC.

### **Planning**

#### **Applications**

- 16.11.13 Planning Consultation 17/00291/FUL 3 Orchard Lane Caythorpe – Erection of a Rear orangery. No objections.
- 16.11.14 16/00923/ful Land opposite Old Volunteer Public House 61 Caythorpe Road Caythorpe - appeal following refusal of a planning application. Letter to be sent to reaffirm the PC feeling about this application.

#### **Decisions**

- 16.11.15 None

#### **Awaiting Decision**

- 16.11.16 16/00732//OUT 141 Caythorpe Road Caythorpe – demolition of redundant agricultural buildings and replacement by 2 detached dwellings. 16.11.17 To discuss PC's action in respect of Planning Consultation.
- 16.11.17 Other Planning issues  
To discuss PC's action in respect of Planning Consultation – noted.

### **Finances**

- 16.11.18 Grants – "Growing a Greener Britain" – deferred to April meeting
- 16.11.19 Balance @ 28 February 2017 £3140.73, one small cheque to clear for £6.45, £70.60 to NALC for membership, chq £209.48 for tree, £15.00 rent for village hall as well as £155.83 for HMRC – noted and approved. All in favour.
- 16.11.20 To discuss Village Hall charges and action PC is going to take – Cllr Duff spoke to Village Hall committee at their recent meeting and advised them (A) the Parish Council would not be paying by BACS but by cheque, (B) rent has increased a lot and the PC had not known about it when they precepted. The committee stated that it had not increased for years and that they were trying to be more commercial which the PC understood. Cllr Duff also pointed out to the VH Committee that whatever the PC are charged comes from all the residents because it comes out of the Precept. The VH Committee stated that they are being equal to everyone. (D) The PC are also going to speak to Sharron Andrews to try to reach a sensible position.

Simon Harbidge and Peter Duff have an appointment at the Yorkshire Bank on Friday 10 March 2017 to open a savings account for the parish council.

### **Flood Warden's Report**

- 16.11.21 Report – update since last meeting – Nothing to report.

### **Neighbourhood Watch**

- 16.11.22 Report – update since last meeting. The break in information given to us by

DC Roger Jackson. Also a suspicious white van in Hoveringham.  
Cllrs King and Cons met with CCTV man and decided it was not suitable due to the high cost of running it, privacy and coverage issues may be prohibitive. Alternatives including the Vehicle Number Plate Recognition systems were discussed. The CCTV officer agreed to provide a costed option proposal for the PC to consider. Councillors will then liaise with Hoveringham PC re shared provision.

### **Training**

16.11.23      None

### **Any other correspondence**

- 16.11.22      To discuss AGM/APM and who to invite. It was decided to have the APM on 6 June 2017 and to invite Andrew Potter and David Moore.
- 16.11.23      Invitation to Redeeming our Community function on 22 March 2017 - noted
- 16.11.24      Allotments management training course to be arranged. - noted
- 16.11.25      Portland College wish to purchase special tablets for disabled young people with a view to getting them into work and require funding for purchasing them. Although the PC thought it was a great cause they were, unfortunately unable to support them.  
Cllr Boon asked about the CIL consultation but had no comment to make.  
Cllr Priestley stated that there were a couple from Hoveringham (Jo and Nick Collen) and he congratulated them for their considerate parking and told them it was really appreciated.  
Cllr Harbidge spoke about Geoff Firmin's suggestion for our webmaster to put a news item out when the minutes are put on the website to bring it to everyone's attention. Steve Hough was happy to do this.

Meeting Closed 8.50pm

Next meeting 4 April 2017